

REPORT TO THE PLANNING COMMISSION

AGENDA ITEM NO. VIII-D COMMISSION MEETING 6-2-10

DEPARTMENT DIRECTOR

APPROVED BY

June 2, 2010

FROM:

JERRY BISHOP, Assistant Director

Planning and Development Department

KEITH BERGTHOLD, Assistant Director Planning and Development Department

THROUGH:

MIKE SANCHEZ, Planning Manager

Planning Division

BY:

ISRAEL TREJO, Planner

Planning Division

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERATION OF PLAN AMENDMENTAPPLICATION NO. A-09-009 AND

ENVIRONMENTAL FINDING FOR ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT NO. A-09-009-

REQUEST FOR CONTINUANCE

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

Plan Amendment Application No. A-09-009, a request to amend policy E-1-o of the 2025 Fresno General Plan as it relates to sidewalk requirements on private local residential streets, is being continued to the June 16, 2010 Planning Commission hearing at the request of the stakeholder(s). The stakeholder(s) are working with staff to modify proposed language within the general plan amendment. Additionally, two stakeholders are unable to attend the June 2, 2010 Planning Commission hearing.